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CAUTION URGED ON END–OF–YEAR TAX INVESTMENTS

A recent influx of applications for product rulings from promoters of a variety of tax–effective investments has today prompted the Tax Office to urge potential investors to ensure they are dealing with scrupulous operators and are fully informed of the risks of any investment decision.

“Our product ruling system assists investors by providing certainty on claimed tax benefits, but investors also need to closely examine the overall financial merits of the investment when taking any decision,” Tax Commissioner Michael Carmody said.

“There is a perception encouraged by some comments that a favourable product ruling represents the Tax Office’s sanction of all aspects of a particular arrangement.

“An investor can rely on a product ruling to determine whether or not a tax deduction from an investment is available under the law.  However, it is also important to understand that the product ruling only applies if the promoter implements the arrangement in the manner specified in the product ruling.  Investors may like to gain some assurance from the promoter to this affect.

“The Tax Office issues product rulings based on information provided by promoters of tax–effective investments.  We aim to turn around applications for product rulings as quickly as possible, but we must balance this aim with the need for us to get product rulings right.

“While more staff have been assigned to product rulings, late applications may not be processed before 30 June 1999.  The product ruling system was first announced in June 1998, but we have received more than one third of the 108 applications in the last month.

“A failure to supply full information with an application for a product ruling will inevitably lengthen the time taken to analyse the investment as we complete our inquiries,” Mr Carmody said.
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